
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

next week 

Monday 7th December  

Preps & 1/2A swimming  

Tuesday 8th December 

Whole School Transition 9-11am 

Preps & 1/2A swimming 

STEM Club  

Wednesday 9th December 

Whole School Transition 9-11am 

Preps & 1/2A swimming 

Thursday 10th December 

Grade 2 Fun Evening at school 

-drop off 4:45pm pick up 8:00pm 

(No Sleepover) 

Friday 11th December 

Breakfast Club  8:15–8:45am 

                       (for students only) 

Instrumental Music sessions 

Assembly 

coming up 

Thursday 17th December 

Last day for students 

Civics & Citizenship Assembly 

                                    -  1:15pm 

Early finish 2:15pm  

reminders 

This Friday 4th December 

Prep 2021 Transition session 

                    (Last one) 

Prep 2021 Parent Information  

                    Session 2:15pm 

 

  December  2   2020 



 

 

Principal’s Report 

²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ .ŀŎƪΧΦΦ     Last week we welcomed the latest announcements from the State Government as restrictions 

eased. This was shortly followed by new guidelines from the Department of Education around recent restrictions 

changing in schools. The biggest change we have seen is parents are now allowed on our school site. I know for some 

families picking up and dropping off at the school gate has worked well but for others it has been challenging. I would 

like to encourage all families to come into the school over the next few weeks. Take some time to come into our 

classrooms and celebrate the learning that your child has achieved over the last few weeks. Building that sense of 

community back up over the next few weeks and into next year will be an important part of our key priorities.  

School bankingΧΦΦ     Some of you would have heard the recent government announcements banning school banking 

programs in schools. For those families still using the Commonwealth Bank program, this will finish at the end of the 

year.  

Student Transition tǊƻƎǊŀƳΧΦΦ      Next Tuesday 8th and Wednesday 9th we will be running our transition program 

across the school. Students will spend 2 hours working in their 2021 year level between 9:00 – 11:00. Students will also 

work with their 2021 class teacher. As we continue to go up in enrolments for 2021 there will be some new classroom 

teachers joining the LEPS team. These new teachers will also be involved in transition to introduce themselves to their 

students and become familiar with essential teaching programs across the school. The process is designed to help with 

transition and adjusting to a new learning environment and expectations ready for 2021. 

/ƭŀǎǎ {ǘǊǳŎǘǳǊŜΧΦΦ     Listed below is our confirmed staff and their roles for 2021. As always this is a complicated process 

however I am extremely happy with the teaching team and our educational support staff we have been able to establish 

for LEPS next year. 

I would also like to take this opportunity to acknowledge those staff leaving us at the end of this year. Sophie Bills, Koby 

Sellings and Jade Brunswick have all made valuable contributions from their time here at LEPS and I wish them all the 

best as they continue their teaching career.  

 

 
Prep  A 18 students 
Prep B 19 Students 

 

 
Marian Loukes, 

Catherine Brooks, 
Paige Roberts 

 
Gr 1/2A 18 students 
Gr 1/2B 19 students 
Gr 1/2C 17 students 
Gr 1/2D 16 students 

 
Melanie Clifford, 
Morghan Zagami, 
Teresa Fountain 

Rye Stevens 
Jaclyn Costigan 

Adam Evans 



 

 

 
WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

Last week 
 

 Monday 23/11               85.7% 

Tuesday 24/11                84.2% 

Wednesday 25/11          86.4% 

Thursday 26/11               79.9% 

Friday 27/11                     80.7% 

 
Gr 3/4A 17 students 
Gr 3/4B 18 students 
Gr 3/4C 17 students 
Gr 3/4D 18 students 

 

 
                   Karren Scott 
                    Amy Young 
                  Rachel Webb 
                 Jasmyn Steele 
                Nikki McManus 
                    Lindy Bills 

 
Gr 5/6A 19 students 
Gr 5/6B 18 students 
Gr 5/6B 17 students 

 

 
Jess McManus 
Laura Bramley 
Tori Hibbins, 
James Clarke 

Kerrie Chatfield 

Literacy Intervention Julie Chester / Amanda Ware 

Numeracy Intervention Sue Fletcher 

Tutoring Program Karen Woodward 

Assistant Principal / Student Welfare Deb Mathers 

STEM Maria Etheridge 

ART Jess Erickson 

PE Kelly Poynton 

Instrumental Music Sarah Caddie 

 
Administration 

Liz Rowe 
Brooke Stanisich 

Michelle Chatfield 

 

Have a great week, 

Simon Prior 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOOKS 
Itõs the time of the year to 

check to see if you have any 

of the schoolõs books at 

home. 

Please check to see if you 

have any and return to the 

office as soon as you can.  

 



 

 

Pupils of the Week - congratulations 

Bodie Nielsen for concentrating well during whole class instruction time and being able to answer questions. 
Bodhi Gannon for always trying your best and helping others. You are a kind and caring member of our class. 
Savannah Maroney for working hard at sounding out words when reading. 
Trinity So for consistently coming to school every day with a beautiful smile on her face. Keep up the 
amazing work Trinity! 
Willow Angrave for an exceptional week of work.  She has been very focussed and has brought her best 
effort to everything!  Congratulations Willow! 
Cooper Kennedy for always trying his best, being a kind considerate class mate and showing respect to his 
teachers and peers.  
Jordy Johnson for working really hard in Literacy this week. Awesome work Jordan! 
Shae Klos for his effort in staying focussed and logging into both his Google Account and Typing.com 
independently. 
Ella Carter for becoming more vocal in our classroom. We love to hear your interesting views and ideas. 
Well done Ella. 
Gemma Klos for being an amazing person on Corringle Camp. You tried your best in every activity. You 
were an absolute pleasure to have all week. 
Kaiden Bertram for working extremely well, showing an enthusiastic approach to all aspects of his 
learning. 
 
STEM Award - Dexter Berryman for his strong understanding of the STEM classroom routines and being a 
good listener. 
- Clancy Shaw for his effort in staying focussed and logging into both his Google Account and Typing.com 
independently. 
Music Award - Charli Rees Well done Charli on your enthusiasm and effort in guitar last week, your focus 
and big smile made my day.  
Visual Arts Award - Aliya Howell for stretching her learning and creativity to try a new technique with a 
yarn paintings for her 'form' artwork. Was great to see your exploration and commitment to the challenge. 
Well done. 
- Isla Innes for having great focus on her 'form' artwork, producing multiple layers and great paint effects 
on her scene. 
Sports Award - Liam Weatherby for being a tip top classmate and including others. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

INSTRUMENTAL  MUSIC  

This week will be our final instrumental lesson for 2020.  

LEPS instruments   -   All year 6 students and any students that are not continuing with their current instrument in 2021, 

will need to return their instruments to the school this week. This will allow time for instruments to be cleaned and 

maintained in preparation for next year. Please visit Liz at the front office to have your instrument loan deposit 

refunded. If you are continuing with your instrument in 2021, please ensure it is at school this Friday to get checked and 

maintained before the holidays. 

2021 enrolments   -   forms will be available from the office or Mrs Caddie this week. 

All current enrolments will roll over into next year. Please let the school know if your child will not be continuing in 

2021. If your child wants to change instruments they MUST fill out a new enrolment form. 

At LEPS we want students involved in music and to make it accessible to all students. In 2021 there will be no lesson fees 

for instrumental music and the instrument loan will be reduced to $20 for all instruments.  

If your child wants to be involved in the program you must return an enrolment form ASAP to secure a position. Please 

put your first 2-3 preferences on the form as instrument availability will determine positions. If students cannot 

commence in Term 1 due to enrolment numbers, they will be put on a waiting list. 

CHOIR   -   I look forward to resuming the LEPS choir in 2021. This is available to students from Grade 1-6. 

INSTRUMENTAL- Lessons are available to students from Grade 3-6. 

Sarah Caddie,   Instrumental Music Teacher 

Parent Cyber Safety Session… 
Kids connect at headspace are offering a free ICT parent information session to answer parents’ concerns and 

queries around devices in the home that children and parents use every day. Please see information below 

and feel free to share with your families:  

 

¶ Parents are you worried about what your child sees on the internet? 

¶ Do you find it confusing to know what apps are safe for your child to use? 

¶ Do you know how to apply safety locks to devices in your home? 

¶ Are you concerned about how much time your child/family spends on devices and do you know how to 
monitor times? 

 

Date: Tuesday, 8th December 2020 from 6:00 – 7:00 PM. 

How to Register: Call Kids Connect at headspace on 5136-300 and speak with Sharon or Yumna (Youth Access 

Workers) to register your interest.  

 
 



 

 

What we did at Corringle Camp     

          Night Activities  
 

At Corringle camp we had night activities every night, each night we had different activities. 
First night we played sardines and camouflage with Koby. 

On the second and third night we played bunkers with glow sticks in the ground that we had to get and the 
fun game of frisbee. 

On the last night of camp we had the ‘Corringle Concert’, in first place we had Bailey and Xavier, in second we 
had Madeline, Gemma and Tahlia and in third place was Will. 

By Breanna Holding 
 

Sailing  

So sailing was hard the first time we did it and Billy was always in a dead zone.  
The Corringle Cup was funny, so we start at the first boy the sail rope got stuck on Billy’s  life  

jacket so we did a donut then he was mad because he got stuck.  
Jaiche that’s me I was looking like I was doing a lot but I was just laughing my head off. Riley  

and Tahlia we made them crash into the last boy who stopped them and again I was  
laughing my head off.  

Let’s just say that I was not doing anything helpful because I was just laughing.  
After we went canoeing I had to keep my life jacket on and we walked to the jetty and koby  

with Mr Prior got Billy and I got our legs and arms and as threw off the jetty.  
By Jaiche Scott 

 

  Iron man and women  

The iron man/woman’s race is when you go swimming start at one side of the beach then you swim around a 
buoy to get to the other side after that you do your run and then you go back in the water and use a boogie 

board to do the same swim, once finished you then run to the finish line. There were heats with 5 in each but 
only of the same gender. whoever has the fastest time goes to the finals. There are boys and girls and 

whoever won would be named the girls winner and boys winner for the boys. Bailey won this year and for girls 
this year it was Brooke. We had been practicing all week for it and although a lot of people hated running in 

their wet clothes they all did great. 
By Gemma Klos  



 

 

Corringle camp food 

It all started when King Jimmy came to camp, a medium tall guy, very nice and great cooking skills. Our first 
night of camp we had pasta and when I say this I think I can speak for all of the others that it was the one of 

the greatest pastas ever. The next day for breakfast we had cereal and the delightful ‘Egyptian eye’. Then our 
fruit and biscuits in between and then lunch we had delicious salad rolls, the salad rolls were one of my 

favourite meals they were really good, then it came to dinner we had sausages, mash and veggies. Jimmy’s 
that good of a cook he made the veggies taste good that’s some talent right there. Then breaky the next 

morning was the same all week, and like all week as well we had fruit and biscuits, for lunch we had salad rolls 
and as usual they were delicious. For dinner we had chicken suvilsackis (souvlakis) besides them not being 
able to fold. They were good as well, especially the chicken. The next morning same as usual, and for lunch 
our yummy salad rolls, and dinner we had the magical hamburgers they were so good they were my third 
favourite meal. Breaky the last morning we had scrambled eggs. They were pretty good, for lunch we had 

hotdogs. They were so good and that was the last meal of Corringle, thanks to Jimmy our stomachs were full 
of yummy food. 

By Brooke Fulton 
 
 

General Camp Happenings  

When we first arrived at our grand camp we unpacked the bus, we made  
our way to the mess tent. We were jumping with anticipation to find out  

who was in our tents. Once we chose tents and we set up and every  
morning we greeted Princess Sofia and showed her our clean tent  

hopeful to win the TENT INSPECTIONS, our prize lollies.   
Any poor soul who ran *ahem(Lawson) ahem* was punished with   
dishes duty orders sent from Prince Koby himself. The Queens of  

Corringle Miss Bramley and Lindy, were always there to help. Our toilets were drop dunnies. . . . they stunk, 
flies buzzed, there was 

condensation on the toilets lids and our showers were baby wipes, I had 
a beach in my hair and together I think we would have made the largest  
desert in the world, out of the way Antarctic in comes the sand from our  

hair. We had visitors come and enjoy some of our days on camp.   
Free time we enjoyed doing our own things whether it was practicing for  

the concert, chilling, we all did our own thing. 
By Madeline Thomson 

 

 



 

 

So at Corringle we had the  king/queen of the hill 

The objective was to get to the top of the sandy hill as fast as. We started just over another little hump then 
when any of the staff members say go, then you sprint over the hump then start the treacherous climb up the 
hill. If you finally make it up the hill sprint down desperately trying not to fall and making a massive dust cloud 

(like Zoe did multiple times) 
The winner for the king of the hill was: 

Bailey Upton 
 

The winner for the queen of the hill was: 
Brooke Fulton 

 
And 2nd & 3rd places:     Boys:   Xavier Lane, Jaiche Scott 

Girls:   Zoe Watson, Breanna Holding, 
 

But the best moment of the hill goes to…. 
Zoe Watson for her massive stack head first in the sand and making a huge dust cloud into thin air with a 

massive round of applause from the crowds. She also slipped into the mud, very clumsy but anyway. 
 

Now we go to the sand play. Some went off to play peacefully in the sand to make sand castles, while the 
daredevils like Zoe with her stake got the hill ANOTHER 50 times. Then once you get up there have a chill look 

at the ocean then have some fun. Like sprinting down the hill as fast as you can will also most likely fall. Or 
you can roll and do front flips down the hill and get completely full of sand. Also one of the most fun, there 
was a small ledge on top of the hill. Then jump as far as you can down the hill and see how far you can get. 

The air is insane but don’t be scared because the landing is really soft. If you try hard enough you can get half 
way down the hill. 

 
We hope it was great fun for all. 

By Bailey Upton 
 
                                            

Wrap up 

What we learned from corringle - be grateful to have a flushing toilet and shower.  The top 3 best things were 
the food - thx jimmy, bunkers and iron man.  The advice for next year would be don’t think your gonna win 

races because you don’t know who will win. 
 Don’t run in camp or your on dishes - the worst thing about camp was doing the dishes and no sleep.  

The stories at camp were great, especially when Kobe bragged about what he won and didn’t like, I won the 
run in the relay Romberg, the time I spotted you guys in bunkers. 

 
By Xavier Lane 

 



 

 

Bucket Fillers for the Week 

Xavier Ward for packing up other people’s mess without being asked. 

Sierra Brooks for working hard in class.                                       

Lilly Eiseman and Lily Jakins for always making Paige laugh at recess and lunch. 

 Audrey Sullivan-Piefke for supporting and encouraging other students on athletics day. 

Jacob Kelly for helping people when they are upset and making them feel like they belong.  

Vy Lam for being hard working and for trying her best to help others. 

Clancy Shaw for being a supporting friend. 

Phoenix Schafer for his great teamwork and leadership accompanying Ace on guitar as he experimented with 

time and beats and the djembe drums – a wonderful effort.  

Sunny Eiseman and Duke Stevens for taking great pride in cleaning and organising the classroom.  

Indi Carter for always coming to Macq lit and doing her best.  

Jake Lee  for considering others around him.   

Caitlin Majcherzak for checking up on others at recess and lunch.  

Lyler Evans for never giving up when things get hard. 

Samreen Kour for being always being a considerate classmate. 

Joel Pompei for being awesome in maths. See you can do it. 

Kaiden Wicking for showing a positive attitude. 

Reide Ymer for helping Ace log in to Chromebook without being asked. 

Michael Korwa for volunteering to help someone when they were struggling.  

Mason Radley for trying his hardest in the classroom. 

Erika Shankland and Bridie Camm for being amazing young ladies and working to fill in as Fairy Bread Friday 

leaders whilst the Grade 6’s were on camp and for doing an amazing job on your housing estate and 

magazine. Great job girls. 



 

 

Important Reminder from Arthur Reed School Photos  

School Photos are still online and available to order for 2020   

On photo day all students  received a flyer which included  a code unique to them.  

You will require this 2020 code to register online and view your photos.  

If you registered earlier this year, you will be able to log back into your account to view your images.  

If you have not yet registered, please go to order.arphotos.com.au  and enter your unique code to complete 

your order.  

If you have misplaced your registration code or are 

unsure if you have registered, please contact the 

Arthur Reed Photos customer service team directly on 

5243 4390 or customerservice@arphotos.com.au   

Please note that you will need to register online with 

your 2020 photo code to gain access to this yearõs 

images.  

All photo packages are currently being sent home , so 

please ensure that you enter the correct details and 

nominated shipping address upon chec kout.  

If you require any assistance ordering your photos, 

please contact Arthur Reed Photos directly on 5243 

4390 or email customerservice@arphotos.com.au  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

‘The Department of Education and Training does not endorse the  
products or services of any private advertiser.  No responsibility is  
accepted by the Department of Education Employment and Training  
for accuracy of information contained in advertisements or claims  
made by them.’ 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Forder.arphotos.com.au%2F&data=04%7C01%7CElizabeth.Rowe%40education.vic.gov.au%7C05ec0780ce7c4c2ee6db08d8910e7617%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C1%7C637418838597684823%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0&sdata=H5ia%2BqlOZ6S3rcZ%2B069zOE8jg6OtT4hUMjXBRCBTVJ0%3D&reserved=0
mailto:customerservice@arphotos.com.au
mailto:customerservice@arphotos.com.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


